MC/11/94
Extension of the appointment of the Chair of the Conference Business Committee
Under SO136 the Council is required to send a nomination to the Conference in respect of the chair of the Conference Business Committee (Representative Session).  The chair must be an ex-President or ex-Vice-President and serve for three years.  There is no probation on the term of the appointment being extended.
The Methodist Council recommends to the Conference that Mr John Bell be appointed to serve as Chair of the Conference Business Committee for one further year from 2012- 2013.
Reasoned statement

John Bell has brought considerable experience to the role of Chair of the Conference Business Committee since assuming the role in 2010.
Recognised as a good Chair of the twice daily meetings of the Committee when the Conference is in session he prepares thoroughly and expedites business efficiently and effectively within the time available. He possesses a developed instinct for discerning the mood of meetings, making helpful and insightful contributions in apt ways, with firmness or a lighter touch, as appropriate. He is known as a careful listener, a clear thinker and a capable evaluator. As a contributor to Conference debates he engenders respect and confidence. 

The Council is confident in John’s ability to discern carefully the needs and work of the Conference for a further period of one year, and warmly nominates him to the Conference for appointment as Chair of its Business Committee until the end of the adjournment of the Conference in 2013.
